

# Aldbrough Parish Council

## Minutes

Monday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2019 7.30pm @ Aldbrough Primary School

### Present

Cllrs Sharlah Cantwell

Chair

Steve Turner

Malcolm Turner

Mick Robinson

Tim Floater

Paul Woodward

Aaron Hammond

Geoff North

Clerk Nicki Salvidge

### PCSO Bainton

1. **Apologies of Absence**
2. **To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public participation**
3. **To receive declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the Agenda items below.** Members declaring an interest should (A) identify the agenda item and the type of interest being declared & (B) note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items below
4. **To approve last month's minutes held Monday 12<sup>th</sup> August 2019**  
Agreed and signed
5. **To present the financial accounts – Chair to approve and sign**  
Agreed and signed
6. **Police Matters**  
Police report read out  
Request for funding from PCSO Bainton for traffic parking children signs for outside schools. Cllr Hammond proposed a donation be given, Cllr Cantwell suggested £100 all agreed.  
Reports of noisy exhausts being put on cars and driven erratically. PCSO Bainton to keep a look out.  
PCSO Bainton has been taken off the case regarding anti-social behaviour on Seaside Road and this is now being dealt with by the Inspector.  
Discussion held on recent spate of field fires in the area including one in Aldbrough.
7. **Matters arising – Chair to receive updates on 'Resolves'**  
Problems with neighbours boundaries, falling out etc. are not a parish council issue, complaints of this kind are usually a civil matter and are to be dealt with, by those who have the issue using a solicitor if it is boundary issues, complaints about persons behaviour etc. via police or in some circumstances the Anti-social behaviour team at ERYC can help, reports to be made by resident to the team on 01482 396380.  
Clerk got sign for Play area and Cllr Hammond put up.  
War memorial Trevor Moore to make general repairs, which is what he thinks is needed, railings, bollards to be painted by resident, Cllr S Turner to arrange. It was agreed that railings be painted black and gold.  
Emergency Plan amended by Cllr Robinson handed to clerk to type up.  
No Applications received for co – option.  
Grant application in for new play equipment made to Witherwick Windfarm. AGM for grant committee 3<sup>rd</sup> October at Densholme Farm at 7pm. A discussion was held as to the way in which

applications are dealt with, it was agreed that anyone applying for the larger fund is finding it very difficult and that to encourage larger projects it must be simplified. Parish Council all agreed that it was happy how it is currently handled with 3 meetings per year, using representatives from Parish Councils, chosen by parish councillors.

Leaflet printed ready to be delivered. Charity shop part funded. Thanks given to clerk and Charity Shop

An investigation being launched by planning into Springdale site, clerk yet to receive a report back. Elm tree not seen as a health and safety risk

Clerk reported drain and has reported again today with photo evidence, preliminary repairs have been carried out with full repair to be done in near future

New bench ordered to be paid for by charity shop, thanks offered to Martin and Beryl Senior for their support.

### **8.20pm Meeting stopped to allow member of the public to speak**

Resident came to update Parish Council on events regarding her issue with a right of way and reported another month of stress, due to lack of help from the Parish Council, on the health and wellbeing of residents. The Police have spoken to the resident and explained the situation and that it is a civil matter and the enforcement officer from ERYC has visited unofficially telling the neighbour of the breach, however the resident still sees it as their right to have the Parish council write a letter to the neighbour explaining that they have blocked an access. Cllr Hammond explained that it was not possible for the Council to get involved in civil matters. Cllr North said that he had already explained that a solicitor was the only way to resolve the matter. The resident went on to further accuse the Parish Council of not caring about their rights should there be a fire in the property and the lack of rear access could cost lives.

Cllr Cantwell went onto explain that the Parish Council has no legal standing and that it would be wrong for them to get involved in any legal battle. She went to apologise that the resident felt unsupported, despite the clerk printing off information at the previous meeting, to which they stated they had not received despite many witnessing this, clerk to send out the information again by recorded delivery.

Again, Cllr Cantwell apologised that the parish council could not help further in the matter, the response received was that the Parish Council do not have the best interests of villager's health and safety.

### **8.50pm meeting restarted**

#### **8. Planning Applications**

19/012499/TPO Stamford House Tree Pruning – to request further information

19/02981/PLF 25 Hornsea Road – no objections

Appraisal of land bids – copies to be sent out for full feedback

#### **9. Correspondence**

#### **10. Any Other Business**

Hedges on outside of cemetery to be cut by Cllr North and James Witty. Alan Tharratt to be asked to help with ditch as a day job.

Some trees planted by James Witty last year a couple need to be replaced.

Hedge on Queensmead needs cutting back Cllr M Turner to ask owner.

Cllr Robinson requested a public footpath map.

Reports that a pond with newts has been filled in. on the west side of Hornsea Road on land currently for sale. Checks to be made.

Hedge on Seaside Road needs cutting Clerk to write to owners.

High Street sign still missing clerk to chase.

Cllr North questioned date of Christmas event, Cllr S Turner to provide tree.

Hedge Nottingham Road/Wentworth needs cutting.

Cllr Robinson handed over a report on bins and salt bins.

**11. To Announce the Date of the next meeting as Monday 7<sup>th</sup> October 2019**

Cllr Woodward offers apologies for the next meeting.

Meeting closed 9.20pm

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ date \_\_\_\_\_